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August 2020 Friend Public School 

Greetings: 

 

It will be five months since our education world was turned upside down and remote learning took the place of 

direct instruction in the classroom.  Since then, we have learned a lot about COVID-19 and the measures we can 

implement to safely reopen our school doors back to staff and students.  As of today, we plan on opening our 

school building back to students on August 18th.   A committee of parents, staff, and community members met to 

review our reopening plan and gave guidance as we prepare for the 2020-21 school year.  The Friend Public School 

plan will be emailed out to parents as well as posted on our website.  We know we cannot prepare for every given 

situation, but we believe this plan outlines many main concerns and gives us guidance to move forward through 

the school year.   

Friend Public School will utilize the COVID risk dial through our local public health departments and communicate 

to parents what section we are in.  This dial will help us determine what plan and precautions we will need to fol-

low and adapt to changing conditions in our area.  Although not all situations can be foreseen, this plan does pro-

vide guidance which will help us determine our decisions and what we communicate to our parents.     

Our school strongly encourages mask wearing but will not require them.  We will continue to practice hand wash-

ing, social distancing, and continual cleaning of our facility.  We have purchased additional masks and hand sanitiz-

ing stations.  Our full-time nurse has purchased touchless digital thermometers and plans on a system to continu-

ally monitor the health of our staff and students.  With these practices in place, we feel we can safely return back 

to school for in-person instruction.   

If, during the year, your child shows symptoms of illness (cough, temperature, difficulty breathing, loss of taste or 

smell) please keep your child home.  It is better to be safe than sorry, and we will work with families on attend-

ance and their academic needs.  We want to ensure your child is taken care of as well as protecting those in our 

building.   

We look forward to seeing you and your child here in a few weeks.  If you ever have any questions or concerns, 

know that you can contact us so we can work together to make this a great school year.   

 

David Kraus, Superintendent  

 



 



 Sunday     Monday      Tuesday      Wednesday       Thursday     Friday     Saturday 

       

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 26 27 28 29 

30 31      

 

Teacher Workday 

First day of FB, SB, VB 

practices 

 

   BOE—7:30 
  Media Center 

 

 

 

 

 

 

First Day 

Of School 

 

First Day  

of Preschool 

 

2:00 out 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB Triangular @  

Centennial/

Bishop Neumann 

10:00 

 

For the most current and up to date information,  

please go to: http://www.pioneerconference.org 

or view calendar on the school website: 

www.friendbulldogs.org/vcalendar/  

 

SB Fillmore 

Central Quad 

(@ Geneva) 

10:00 

2:00 out 

2:00 out 

FB vs. Conestoga 

7:00 (in Friend) 

VB vs. Pawnee 

City/Lewiston)  

5:00/6:00/7:00 

 

SB @ York JV 

6:00 

 

SB @ Blue Hill          

5/6:30 

 

SB vs Fairbury 

(in Geneva)  

5/6:30 
 

School Picture Day 
 

Classroom  

Information Night  

via Zoom 

6:00-8:00     

 

 

 

 

 

 

SB @ Aurora 

5/6:30 

Classroom  

Information Night  

via Zoom 

6:00-8:00     

JH & JV FB vs. 

High Plains  

(in Friend) 

4:30/6:30 



 







By Ms. Amy Hottovy, School Counselor 

 

•7-12 students wishing to make changes to their class 
schedules may see Ms. Hottovy at school August 10-14 
from 8:30 to 11:30 a.m. and 12:30 to 3:30 p.m.  

 

•If you need to meet at a specific time, please schedule an 
appointment in advance by emailing Ms. Hottovy as soon 
as possible. Otherwise, students will be seen on a first-
come, first-served basis. 

 

•Be sure you have discussed proposed schedule changes 
with your parent(s)/guardian(s). 

 

•It’s a good idea to have multiple options in mind just in 
case your first choice doesn’t work.  

 

•Remember that changing your schedule is a team  
decision made by you, your parent(s)/guardian(s), your  
teachers and mentors, your school counselor, and your 
principal.  

 

•Once school starts on August 18, students have 5 days to 
finalize their schedules. No changes can be made after 
August 24.  

 
Students who earned community service hours over the 
summer should return completed paperwork to Ms. Hottovy 
during the first week of school.  
 
ACT information for Seniors 

 

•Mark your calendars -- you will be taking the ACT on 
Tuesday, September 22.  

 

•This is the make-up date that replaces state testing that 
was cancelled in the spring, and students do not pay to 
take this test.  

 

•You are welcome and encouraged to take the ACT  
multiple times (on your own) to ensure your highest score 
(which can result in more scholarships!).  

 

•Visit http://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-
services/the-act/registration.html#fall-reg for more  
information. There you’ll be able to register for additional 
test dates. 

 

•If you need help paying for ACT registration, please  
contact Ms. Hottovy for possible options.  
 
Juniors, Seniors, and their parents/guardians: please 
put the morning of Thursday, October 1, on your calendar!  

 

•Education Quest will be here to share college planning 
and financial aid information, plus seniors will then have 
time to participate in Apply 2 College Day!  
 
 
 

 
Seniors -- if you haven’t started exploring colleges yet, 
now is the time.  

 

•Which school is the best fit for you? Which school offers 
programs that will meet your needs and interests? How will 
you pay to attend a certain college or university? 

 

•Many of these questions can be answered ONLY after 
you go on a college visit!  

 

•You will want to have begun narrowing your college  
choices before Apply 2 College Day on October 1.  

 

•The goal is for you to have applied to at least 3 colleges 
before Thanksgiving. 

 

•Due to Covid 19, most colleges and universities have 
paused on-campus visits. 

 

•However, this website can give you all sorts of information 
about schools across the country, including virtual tours. 
Check it out! 

 

•https://campustours.com/ 
 

•Some colleges and universities offer early application or 
early decision opportunities.  

 

•Not sure what that means? Read this article from  
College Board to learn more: https://
professionals.collegeboard.org/guidance/applications/early. 

 
 
Freshmen, Sophomores, and Juniors --  
Set Yourselves Up for Success 

 

•It’s never too early to consider taking the ACT. In fact, it is 
highly recommended that you take the ACT on your own at 
least once or twice before you take it as part of state  
assessments during your junior year of high school.  

 

•Visit this website for more information regarding the test, 
testing dates, and how to register: https://www.act.org/
content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act.html 

 

•As always, reach out to Ms. Hottovy with any questions.  
 

•If you need help paying for ACT registration, contact Ms. 
Hottovy for possible options. 
 
 
 
I hope all of our students are ready to get back to learning 
and growing. I can’t wait to see you! ~ Ms. Hottovy 

http://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html#fall-reg
http://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act/registration.html#fall-reg
https://campustours.com/
https://professionals.collegeboard.org/guidance/applications/early
https://professionals.collegeboard.org/guidance/applications/early
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act.html
https://www.act.org/content/act/en/products-and-services/the-act.html


 18 19 20 21 

24 25 26 27 28 

31     

Breakfast Pizza 

Sloppy Joes 

Potato Smiles 

Pudding 

 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

      Monday       Tuesday      Wednesday         Thursday                   Friday 

Cinnamon Rolls 

Sub Sandwich 

Chips 

Cookie 

 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Bacon Breakfast 

Toast 

Spaghetti 

Green Beans 

Breadsticks 

Shredded Cheese 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

 

Breakfast........................$1.85     

Grades K-6 lunch............$2.80      

Grades 7-12 lunch...........$3.05            

Extra lunch entrée............$1.00 

Milk (extra or snack time)  $ .35 

 

 

Adult Breakfast...............$2.30 

Adult Lunch......................$3.85 

 

A student will be notified in writing if and  

when his/her account has a negative balance. 

Eggs Omelet 

Soft Shell Taco 

Toppings 

Corn 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

Biscuits & Gravy 

Fiestadas 

Mexican Rice 

Churros 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

Donuts 

Mandarin Orange 

Chicken 

Rice 

Cooked Carrots 

Bread/Butter 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 

Chocolate Mini 

Donuts 

Breaded Chicken 

Patty 

Cheesy Broccoli 

Jello 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

Egg Taco 

Meaty Nachos 

Toppings 

Corn 

Bread/Butter 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

Breakfast Burrito 

Chicken Nuggets 

Mashed Potatoes 

Gravy 

Bread/Butter 

 
Fruit & Veggie Bar 

 Did you know?  

FRIEND PUBLIC SCHOOL offers online payments for your convenience?  

Our partnership with e~Funds for Schools (EFS) will allow you to pay for your student’s meals from your 

checking account, debit card or credit card.  

When you child’s lunch balance is getting low, you can also receive an e-mail alerting you of the low bal-

ance along with an option to replenish.  

Fund your child’s lunch account at any time and from anywhere!  

To get started, go to:  

https://payments.efundsforschools.com/v3/districts/56376  

Sausage, Egg, 

Cheese Sliders 

Hamburger 

Chips 

Baked Beans 
 

Fruit & Veggie Bar 

2:00 out 

















 

 

76 students Kindergarten-7th grade 
participated in our Bulldog camp!!!  
Our future is looking bright!  
Proud to be a Bulldog!!!   

Thanks to all the high school  
players, Coach Jared Segner, 
Coach Paul  
Martin and Coach Nicole White!  
We couldn’t have done it with out all 
of you!!  #Bulldogstrong 

The Friend volleyball 

team had so much fun 

putting on a camp for  

junior high and  

elementary students. The 

campers learned how to 

pass, set, hit, and serve. 

 The Friend volleyball 

team enjoyed hosting this 

camp and they look  

forward to hosting more 

camps in future  

summers!  
 

We hope to see you at a 

game this upcoming fall!  



School District Member:  
 
PLEASE FILL OUT THE FORM ON BACK EVEN IF YOU DO NOT HAVE CHILDREN  
 
Each year the school is required by State Law 79-578 to take a census of the school  
district. The main purpose is to locate all children between the ages of birth to 21.  
 
We ask your cooperation in filling out and returning the form on the next page. Please 
drop the form off at the school office in Friend or mail to: Friend Public Schools, P.O. Box 
67, Friend, NE 68359.  
 
The information collected is confidential and will not be made available to the public. This 
information is a necessary part of the formula to determine the amount of State Aid  
received by the school district. It is also used to obtain a list of incoming kindergartners 
and to project future enrollment. College students under the age of 21 should be listed if 
they live at home during the summer.  
 
If you are moving, please return the completed form with your moving date written on the 
form. If you know who will be living in your present home, we would appreciate the infor-
mation.  
 
If you have any questions, please call the school office at 402-947-2781.  
Your cooperation is greatly appreciated.  
 
 
Sincerely,  
 
David Kraus 
Superintendent 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
   State of Nebraska School Law  
79-578, CLASS I, II, III, IV, VI SCHOOL DISTRICT; OR I SECRETARY; SCHOOL CENSUS; 
DUTY TO TAKE; TIME ALLOWED.  The secretary of a Class I, II, III, IV, or VI school  
district shall take, or cause to be taken by some person appointed for the purpose by a 
majority vote of the school board, the census of the school district and then make, or 
cause to be made, a list in writing of the names of all the children belonging to such  
district, from birth through twenty years of age, together with the names of all the  
taxpayers in the district. A copy of this list, verified by oath of the person taking such  
census or by affidavit appended to or endorsed on the list, setting forth that it is a correct 
list of the names of all children belonging in the district from birth to twenty years of age 
and that it reflects such information as of June 30, shall be maintained as provided in  
section 79-524 (Laws 1881;1889; 1931;1949; 1957; 1967; 1976; 1978; 1990; 1991; 1992; 
1996; 1999) 



Residents of Household:       

  

Street Address   
(Last Name, First 
Name)         

   

            

             Mailing Address          

            

            

             City              

            

            

    

              
Phone           

   

            

            

               Below list all persons in the household under 21 years of age 

             

  Birthdate   

Place of Birth 

    

                   Name 
Mo. Day Yr. Male Female 

    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

                  
    

             

             

             

             

Thank you for all of your support and assistance.     



Washington DC and New York Travel Opportunity 
 
This spring, I was set to lead a tour of Friend students to Washington D.C. and New York; however, with the  
pandemic, it has been rescheduled for May of 2021.  With this change, I am now extending the opportunity to next 
year’s 8th graders and other high school students. 
  
The trip is five days and four nights and will take place after school ends in May of 2021.  It is an all-inclusive  
package that includes: round trip air transportation, hotel accommodations, breakfast and dinner daily, a full-time 
Tour Director, air-conditioned motor coach, sightseeing tours, visits to special attractions, and overnight hotel  
security.   
  
Normally, I host an in-person meeting and discuss this wonderful educational opportunity. This summer, I am open to 
hosting a zoom meeting to any families who have an interest in the tour. You are able to go 
to www.efexploreamerica.com website and enter the tour number 2389301CA.  You will find additional information 
about the tour as well as the cost.  If interested, you are also able to enroll through the website.  Payment is handled 
through the tour company, and you are able to select various payment options. 
  
I would gladly answer any questions about this awesome travel opportunity.  My email 
is margo.houlden@friendschool.org or you can give me a call at 402-947-2781.  
If needed, I am able to host zoom meetings which would also include a PowerPoint presentation.   
We could set up meetings with individual family schedules in mind. 
  
Margo Houlden 

 

Congratulations to the FHS class of 2020! We are proud of you! 

http://www.efexploreamerica.com/
mailto:margo.houlden@frienschool.org


        7th-12th Grade Supply List 
 
  In General: 

•Pencils 

•Notebooks 

•Pens 

•Binders 
 

  Specific needs if you have this teacher: 
 
   Mrs. Niemeier — MATH 

1.Loose leaf notebook paper 
2. Binder 1.5" (1” will be too small) 
3.Dividers for binder (4 is plenty) 
4.Calculator:  (Recommended) TI-34  
   Multiview or TI-84 Plus for higher level    
   classes  

 
   Miss Tomlinson — FFA 

All 9th-12th grade Ag. Students will  
need a 250 sheet spiral notebook  

 
   Mr. Martin — HISTORY 

1.12th Graders = Binder for your election  
 project 
2.7th-11th Graders = a notebook,  
    colored pencils, glue sticks, and a pair    
    of scissors 
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The Nebraska Lions Foundation will be coming to Friend Public School on  

September 4th, 2020. Students in Kindergarten thru 4th grade, 7th grade and 10th 

grade will be assessed for hearing and visual acuity. We are so blessed to receive 

these services every year; it is such a valuable resource for our students and is often 

serves as an early indicator of any concerns that may be interfering in educational, 

home and social situations.  


